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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Lots has been happening since we returned from half term and it's made all the more better with the beautiful
weather we've had this week! 

This half term our theme is Speak Up! We read the wonderful book 'Speak Up!' by Nathan Bryan and Dapa Adeola and
have been thinking about how important it is to have the confidence to speak up about issues that affect us. Last
week, we thought about issues in our local area such as: having more trees in Barnet, a safe crossing at Leeside, speed
cameras on Mays Lane and more bins. Our school councillors will be speaking to Dan Tomlinson about these issues
when they meet him on the their trip to the Houses of Parliament on 25th March. In our assembly this week, we
talked about things we would like to change at Underhill and thought about being a leader in school, and how this a
good way to influence positives changes. We met all the children who have leadership roles in school from our Eco
Warriors to House Captains and they told all the other children why they enjoy their role. It was very inspiring! 

Thank you to everyone who supported Just One Tree Day. It was great to see all the children come into school in their
tree colours and we are very grateful for all your generous donations. The children learned about the work of the
charity Just One Tree, about sustainability and how 'Just One Tree' can make a world of a difference! They also
created some wonderful tree artwork using natural materials. 

Year 5 and 6 have been out and about this week. A group of Year 5 children went up to QE Boys for a Reading for
Pleasure Workshop and had a brilliant time talking about their favourite kinds of books. Year 6 visited the Wallace
Collection and had a wonderful time looking at all the amazing paintings there. The children really impressed the lady
who was running their workshop and showing them around! 

Yesterday was World Book Day and we all had a brilliant day dressing up and having lots of book day fun! In the
afternoon, the children made their favourite book characters using toilet rolls and they were absolutely brilliant! We
hope you all received your World Book Day voucher, which you can use a participating bookshops:
https://www.worldbookday.com/books-and-tokens/books/. Thank you to everyone for making yesterday such a great
day. We do love reading at Underhill! 

To mark International Women's Day tomorrow, the sports ambassadors from QE Girls visited Underhill today to run
football workshops with all the girls. It was a huge success and the girls had a brilliant time. 

You can find out lots more about what the children have been learning across the school, you find out more below or
you can visit our Curriculum in Action page on the website: https://underhillschool.co.uk/our-curriculum-in-action-1.

Have a great weekend! 

Nicola Hayles and Jennie Reed
Co-Headteachers
Underhill School and Children's Centre
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Class
Attendance Last week This

week

Beech 94.9% 88.46%

Maple 97.3% 94.58%

1 Willow 92.1% 93.69%

2 Birch 94.1% 97.09%

2 Chestnut 96.7% 97.69%

3 Cedar 96.9% 98.25%

3 Hornbeam 95.9% 99.07%

3 Yew 94.2% 92.34%

4 Cherry 99.6% 99.56%

4 Larch 88.1% 93.86%

5 Holly 97.4% 97.12%

5 Laurel 97.4% 94.12%

5 Sycamore 93.8% 94%

6 Ash 93.2% 96.37%

6 Elm 92.1% 95.37%

6 Hawthorn 95.2% 96.43%

Total 94.7% 93.74%

House Last Week This Week

Air 96.43% 95.16%

Fire 93.35% 96.88%

Earth 95.2% 96.15%

Water 93.81% 91.95%

Attendance
Absence

Please remember any absences need to be reported daily to
attendance@underhill.barnetmail.net

Or via the school website
https://underhillschool.co.uk/attendance-1

Absences before and after a school holiday may be liable to
a fixed penalty notice from Barnet Education welfare team

unless medical evidence is provided

Attendance

95-100%  Target for all pupils
90-95% Monitored by school, meeting arranged with

teacher
85-90% Invited in for meeting with Heads and attendance

Referral  Education Welfare Officer may come at any stage
and will depend on individual circumstances/case
If you would like a meeting to discuss your child’s

attendance please call the school office

House Attendance
7.3.25 
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What's been happening at Underhill this fortnight ?
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NURSERY 
We currently have 3 year old nursery places available for Summer term 2025. Please use the
following link to apply now - https://forms.gle/8wGXvtJ9BZUhnHkT9

● Each day, any lost property around the school will be collected and sorted. 
● Any items with children’s names on will be returned to them. 
● Unnamed items will be stored in the boxes inside the KS1 entrance in the front playground. If
your child has lost any items, then they will most likely be here for you to collect. 
● Lost property will no longer be held in the medical room for you to go and collect. 
● On Fridays and/or Mondays, any items will be put out on tables in the front playground for
collection. 
● Any uncollected items will then be bagged up and stored, and in time either given to the
PTA/School Uniform Fund to be repurposed, or they will be disposed of. 
● Nursery and Reception (EYFS) lost property will be kept in the EYFS building so please speak to
a member of the EYFS team. 

LOST PROPERTY

PE & ENRICHMENT UPDATE 

There's been lots of exciting developments in PE and Enrichment this half term. 

At lunchtimes, we now have basketball and cricket instructors coming in to enhance our active play
along with all our other lunchtime activities. The children are loving all the new opportunities and really
developing their skills, confidence and resilience in different sports. Today, we were very lucky as the
Sports Leaders from QE Girls came to Underhill to deliver girls' football sessions. They loved the
sessions last year and these opportunities are really inspiring our girls' to get involved in sport. 

Huge congratulations to our Year 6 Netball team who won our local area primary league, we head into
play offs against other league winners. This will happen at the end of March- good luck Team Underhill!



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Please take note of the following dates for your diary. All calendar and term date information
can be found on our school website here - https://underhillschool.co.uk/term-dates-and-
calendar 
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External Adverts


